

WWW.BUNKERHILLTX.GOV

January 13, 2022

The Honorable Tom Jinks & Members of the City Council Mayor and City Council, City of Hedwig Village

The Honorable Russell Herron & Members of the City Council Mayor and City Council, City of Hilshire Village

The Honorable Jim Pappas & Members of the City Council Mayor and City Council, City of Hunters Creek Village

The Honorable Mark Kobelan & Members of the City Council Mayor and City Council, City of Piney Point Village

The Honorable Marcus Vajdos & Members of the City Council Mayor and City Council, City of Spring Valley

Chairman Jay Carlton & Members of the Village Fire Commission Village Fire Department

RE: City of Bunker Hill Village ("City") reentry to Village Fire Department ("VFD")

Dear Mayors, Members of the City Councils, Chairman Carlton and Members of the Village Fire Commission:

Thank you for the letter from Mr. Brandon D. Morris with Randle Law Officer dated January 4, 2022 outlining the opportunity and process for Bunker Hill Village to reenter the VFD.

On behalf of the City Council, I am writing to inform you of the City's interest in becoming a full member of the Village Fire Department with early entry as noted in Mr. Morris' letter. Action was taken to authorize this letter at a Special City Council Meeting held on Thursday, January 6, 2022. In addition, upon re-entry, the City respectfully requests immediate reimbursement of the escrow funds contributed for 2019, 2020 and 2021 in accordance with the October 2019 Agreement as well as any other actions as required.

We appreciate this opportunity and look forward to working with all parties involved to see this accomplished.

Sincerely,

Robert P. Lord, Mayor

cc: Bunker Hill City Council



PHONE: (713) 467-9762 | 11977 MEMORIAL DRIVE, HOUSTON, TEXAS 77024 | FAX: (713) 827-8752